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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 1st April 2022

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
[image: image6.wmf]                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Holiday Dates
6th April

Church Easter Service

8th April
School Closes for Easter holidays

25th April
School Opens

2nd May

Bank Holiday – School closed

4th May

Church

9th-12th May 
Key Stage 2 SATS

16th-20th May 
Key Stage 1 SATS

18th May 
Church

25th May

Church

27th May
School Closes for half term holidays
& PD Days

9th June

School Opens

22nd June
Church

29th June

Church

6th July

Church

13th July

Church

21st July
School Closes for summer holidays 
5th September
School Opens
21st October
School Closes for Half Term

31st October
School Opens

20th December
School Closes for Christmas Holidays
4th January 
School Opens 

Seaton Crew

In view of the government guidance, which sets out the next steps for living with COVID-19 in England from Friday, 1st April 2022, Seaton Crew Childcare will be reverting back to the original No Refund Charging Policy, which means there will be no transfer of bookings or refunds for non-attendance due to Covid-19.

Alert - Huggy Wuggy Song YouTube
It has been brought to our attention that a character named ‘Huggy Wuggy’ is being viewed by children online, some as young as Year 1.  The character can be easily viewed on YouTube and is a teddy bear with razor sharp teeth that sings worrying songs about hugging and killing.  In one of the videos the bears asks the viewer to take their last breath.  It is a very deceiving character, as hugs should be seen as something kind and loving, and because of its name is able to infiltrate firewalls and filters.  Please be vigilant and aware around what your child is watching.

School Meals

Any changes to lunch arrangements should be emailed to admin2@hpoolholytriniy.org.uk before the start of the next half term holidays, Friday 8th April 2022. School meals are £2.13 a day and are payable through ParentPay. If payment is not received within the week then you may be asked to provide your child with a packed lunch.
Easter Egg Raffle
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On Friday 8th April we will be running our annual Easter Egg raffle where pupils buy one ticket for £1 and their name goes into a raffle to win a chocolate egg. Please purchase a ticket for your child via ParentPay. Please do not send cash into school with your child. This is limited to one ticket per child. The deadline to enter the raffle is Thursday 7th April, this is to ensure all of the entries can be verified in time for the draw the following morning.
Donations of Easter Eggs/prizes from staff and parents would be much appreciated.

Easter Egg Competition

On Friday, 8th April, we will be holding our Easter Egg Competition.  Pupils need to bring their entry into their class on the morning of the competition.  We kindly ask for a donation of £1 (maximum of 1 entry per pupil) which is payable through ParentPay. Please do not send cash into school with your child.  All entries will be collected from classes and displayed on the appropriate year group tables in the hall.  Please put the title of the egg and your child’s year group on the front and your child’s name on the back.  FOR JUDGING PURPOSES PLEASE DO NOT PUT YOUR CHILD’S NAME ON YOUR ENTRY OR ON THE FRONT.  This ensures that judging is totally anonymous. 

Easter Egg Donations

Thank you for all the Easter Egg donations we have received so far for our Easter raffle. Can we kindly ask that any eggs donated donot contain nuts ie snickers etc.

School Nurse Drop in Session – Friday, 29th April, 9:30am-10:30am

If you wish to attend the above drop in could you please email admin2@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk in advance in order for us to confirm numbers.
Stamps

Holy Trinity Church are collecting used stamps for the RNIB (Royal National Institute of Blind people).  They are helping to raise money by recycling something that we would normally throw away.  Please send stamps into school and we will pass them on.  Thank you for your support.

Parent View

We would encourage all parents to spend a few moments completing Parent View for our school at hhttps://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk  The mini survey has 10 questions and takes around 5 minutes to complete.

National Science Week - Poster Competition
For the last two weeks, Year 1 - Year 6 have been working on Science posters at home and school to celebrate British Science Week 2022. The theme was 'Growth'.  We would like to thank parents and staff for their fantastic support with this. There was an incredible response across the school, with very creative and informative posters, making judging very difficult for Miss Horsley!
Science poster prize winners are as follows: 
	Y1

1st Sophie

2nd Harry

3rd Noah
	Y2

1st Theo

2nd Joey

3rd Zack
	Y3

1st Dexter

2nd Olivia

3rd Joe



	Y4

1st Nell

2nd Zachary

3rd Freya
	Y5

1st Charlotte

2nd Isla 

3rd Poppy
	Y6

1st Amelia

2nd Ava

3rd Ben


Changes to measures and guidance for managing COVID-19 in education and childcare settings from Friday 1 April
Updated government guidance advises the following:
	· adults with the symptoms of a respiratory infection, and who have a high temperature or feel unwell, should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people until they feel well enough to resume normal activities and they no longer have a high temperature
· children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend
· adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. For children and young people aged 18 and under, the advice will be 3 days


The population now has much stronger protection against COVID-19 than at any other point in the pandemic. This means we can begin to manage the virus like other respiratory infections, thanks to the success of the vaccination programme and access to antivirals, alongside natural immunity and increased scientific and public understanding about how to manage risk.
	For education and childcare settings from Friday 1 April regular asymptomatic testing is no longer recommended in any education or childcare setting, including in SEND, alternative provision and children’s social care settings.
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








